MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE WELNEY PARISH COUNCIL

HELD IN THE PARISH HALL, WELNEY

ON TUESDAY 7th JUNE, 2005 AT 8 p.m.

Present:
Cllr.K.Goodger (Chairman), Cllrs. E. Allen,  T.Bennett,  T.Bray,  B.Bruce S.Kerr and M.Jones and the Clerk.

Also present were Mr.P.Cox, Mrs.P. Rix and two members of the public.

1. Apologies

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr.D.Stevens.

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and advised that the order for the Agenda items would be altered.

He then adjourned the meeting for Public Participation and at the end of the period the meeting was reconvened.

2.  Playing Field Matters

All Councillors had received a copy of the RoSPA report on the Playing Field Equipment, and this was discussed at length.  The report recommended that the motor roller should be safely locked away and that the cricket club sight screens should be stored in a safe place to prevent them falling over and becoming a danger to children who might climb on them.  It was agreed to write to the Cricket Club on these two points and ask that they be dealt with.

After discussion regarding the play equipment it was proposed by Cllr.Allen seconded by Cllr.Bray that the play equipment be totally removed from the Playing Field.  A vote was taken and it was carried by 6 for and 1 against.

The Clerk agreed to post notices on the Notice Board, in the Village Shop and at the Playing Field that this action would be taking place shortly.  The
Chairman confirmed that he would be prepared to bring equipment to carry out this work and several councillors agreed to help.  It was proposed that Sunday morning 12th June would be convenient and everyone would meet at the Playing Field at 9.30 p.m.  The work area would be signed and cordoned off and hard hats would be worn.

Mrs. Rix requested that the Parish Council should write to the Cricket Club to ask that they move the tables from the Pavilion once they had finished with them, as recently the tables had been left in place when the room was required for another activity and it was difficult to move the tables.

The question of the charges for the Pavilion Hire were then discussed.  On the proposition of Cllr.Jones, seconded by Cllr.Allen and agreed, the charges were set as follows:

For up to 8 persons for any organisation
£5.00 per session up to 2 hours


For 9 persons and over



£5.00 per hour.

Cricket Club for hire of the Pavilion and Playing Field
£5.00 per hour up to a maximum of £25.00 per cricket match.

3.  Parish Council Website.

Consideration was given to the Parish Council pages in the Welney Website. Mr.Peter Cox confirmed that he was prepared to carry out with the current arrangement of putting our items on the Parish Council pages.  It 
was proposed by Cllr.Bray, seconded by Cllr.Kerr and agreed that we continue with the same arrangement with Mr.Cox for a further six months.

A letter had been received from Mr. Cox which had been circulated to all councillors, confirming the costs involved in connection with the website, and after consideration it was proposed by Cllr.Goodger from the chair, seconded by Cllr. Jones and agreed that the Parish Council should 
refund Mr.Cox the sum of £20.00 (inclusive of V.A.T.)  Costs would then be considered again in six months time.

On the proposition of Cllr.Bray, seconded by Cllr.Bruce and agreed, a cheque was drawn in favour of Mr. Cox for the sum of £20.00, duly signed and handed to Mr. Cox.

4.  Planning Application.

Cllr. Allen declared an interest in this application due to the fact that the property adjoined the back of his property.

The following planning application was received for consideration


Ref No. 05/00980/F


Mr. & Mrs. Warne, Berrycroft Cottage. New Road, Welney


Extension to dwelling.


After consideration is was agreed that the application should be


recommended for approval.

5.  Correspondence

1.  The Chairman read a copy of the Press Release which he had received from the Environment Agency relating to the Welney Causeway and Road flooding.  This was prepared following the meeting held at the Hall during May with Highways and the Environment Agency.  It was agreed that this press release was in order.

2.  A letter was received from the Borough Council of King’s Lynn & West Norfolk regarding the Sandgate Corner Field at Welney.  The contents of the letter were noted and it was agreed that it should be placed on file for further consideration.

3.  A letter was also received from Mr. Allen of NCC Highways Department following our letter from the last meeting.  Mr. Allen answered some of the points raised but Cllr.Bennett asked for clarification on other matters and it was agreed that he should ring Mr. Allen direct.

7.  Finance

The Chairman and Clerk signed the Council Account Book and the


Annual Return Form for the Audit Commission, as required by law.  

The Clerk confirmed that she had received an e-mail from Mr. Ian Shirley confirming that he would be very happy to carry out the internal audit and she would arrange direct with him to deliver the books, accounts etc.in due course.

8.  Welney Parish Hall.

The charges for the Hire of the Parish Hall were discussed, and on the proposition of Cllr. Allen, seconded by Cllr.Bruce and with all in favour it was agreed to leave the Hire Charges as they are for the present time.

The Clerk confirmed that she had contacted Mr. Brown of Outwell regarding the water heater in the ktichen and the water heater in the bar area. He has checked them out and can find no problems with the electrics, but said that we need to get a plumber to look at the heater in the kitchen which has a leak.  He has switched it off until it can be repaired.  The heater  in the bar area is wired ready but the fuse has been removed as it has never been connected to the water supply.  On the proposition of Cllr.Goodger, seconded by Cllr.Bruce it was agreed that we ask the plumber who lives in Chestnut Avenue to have a look at what is involved and let us have a quote.

The question of the installation of a grab rail to the front door of the Hall was also raised and Cllr.Kerr agreed to obtain the necessary rail and fit it.

He also agreed to paint “door end”  on the disabled ramp as confirmed at the last meeting.

Application Form for New Licence - All Councillors had received a copy of the application form for consideration.  However after trying to fill in the necessary forms, it was finally agreed that the Clerk should contact the Licence Application Office at the Borough Council and seek their help to fill in the form correctly.

9.  Completion of Standards Board Questionnaire.

After looking through the form it was proposed by Cllr.Allen, seconded by Cllr.Kerr and agreed that Cllr.Bray should take the form away and see what was involved.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and declared the meeting closed at 10.05 p.m.

Signed ...................K. Goodger....(Chairman)

Dated .............12th July.....  
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